Latin I

Youth Initiative High School

Fall Semester 2009

Monday-Wednesday-Friday, 10:30-11:20 am
Jacob Hundt, grammaticus

There are three primary reasons for studying Latin.  The first reason is that Latin allows us to become acquainted with the language and culture of one of the great civilizations of world history—the Roman Empire—and to gain access to the enormous body of important literature written in Latin during the Roman, Medieval, and later periods of European history.  The second reason is that Latin opens up a much deeper understanding of our own language, English.  Roughly 50% of English words are directly or indirectly descended from Latin and Latin expressions and phrases can be found throughout the scientific, legal, and literary vocabularies of many modern languages.

The third, and arguably most important, reason for studying Latin is that it serves as an introduction to a more sophisticated study of language in general.  With its rigidly organized and clearly defined system of grammatical cases, genders, conjugations, and declensions, Latin can serve as systematic template through with all languages can be studied and described.  Because it is a “dead” language, Latin does not require the conversational practice that takes up so much time in the study of modern languages.  You will never need to order a meal in Latin or get directions to a hotel.  Instead, the study of Latin is intensely textual, demanding rigorous organization and systematic attention to patterns and liguistic detail.  It also demands a great deal of rote memorization, which will constitute a signficant part of the work for this course.

The primary text for this course will be Smith and Thompson’s First Year Latin, published in 1965.  There will be regular assignments from this text in declination, conjugation, and translation to and from Latin.  Students will receive full credit for all homework handed in on time. There will be two comprehensive tests during the semester:  one in early October and one in December.  There will also be a final project, due at the end of the semester.  The nature of this project is open for discussion.  At the end of the semester, we will also certainly have a toga party.
Evaluation for this class will be as follows:

1st Quarter Homework and Class Participation

=
20 %

2nd Quarter Homework and Class Participation

=
20 %

Mid-Term Test 
(October 7)



=
20 %

Final Test 

(December 9)



=
20 %

Final Project 

(Due December 18)


=
20 %
A minimum cumulative percentage of 70% is required to receive a “Pass” for the class.
